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To: Stan Rickard, Director of Public Works

From: John Johnson, Technical Services Supervisor%
Date: June 3, 2003

Subject: Motorcycle/Moped Parking and Security Devices

At the May 5, 2003 Transportation and Safety Committee meeting, the committee
requested cost estimates to install security devices for motorcycles and mopeds in the
daily fee lot at the DuPage theater property.

According to Tom Bayer, Village Attorney, the Village has no obligation to supply
security devices for motorcycles and mopeds. If the Village installs these security
devices the Village must maintain these devices for liability reasons.

The cost estimate for each security device is $100 per parking stall. There are 9 available
slots in the coin box that could be used for motorcycles and moped parking. The security
device consists of a 4”x 47x 4’long x ¥ thick steel post with a round 2” eyebolt welded

to it. Each post will be secured in a hole 18" to 24” deep with concrete. Each post will be
painted bright yellow for visibility.

cc: Rick Soderstrom, Trustee, District 6
Steven Sebby, Trustee, District 4
Transportation and Safety Committee



To: Stan Rickard, Director of Public Works

From: John Johnson, Technical Services Supervisor};g,
Date: - April 18,2003
Subject: Parking Spaces for Moped/Motorcycles in the Daily Fee Lots

At the April 7, 2003 Transportation and Safety Committee meeting the committee
requested staff to investigate additional parking for mopeds/motorcycles in the daily fee
lots.

History

In the east Parkside daily fee lot the Village assigned stall #1 as motorcycle parking.
According to the Community Service Officers from the Police Department this stall is
utilized by commuters during the summer months and a small compact car will use it
during the winter months.

Proposed Solution

In the daily fee lot of the DuPage Theater there is a 100-coin slot pay box. The Village
uses slots 1-91; this leaves 9 potential parking spaces for moped/motorcycles. These 9
spaces could be added at the east side of the theater. The distance between the east wall
of the theater and the fence to the east is 36 feet. This distance falls short of 7 feet to
allow car or truck parking in this area. The Village could stripe five-foot wide parking
stalls for 9 mopeds and/or motorcycles. These stalls would be solely for
moped/motorcycle parking.

In conclusion, if these stalls were added it would utilize all 100 coin box slots and
increase revenue for the Village.

cc: Rick Soderstrom, Trustee, District 6
Steven Sebby, Trustee, District 4
Transportation and Safety Committee
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